J Ben Kessler <bkessler@bexley.org>

Fwd: Outlooks - Commonwealth etc. / Personal input

Monique Lampke <mlampke@bexley.org> Tue, Feb 27, 2024 at 11:02 AM
To: Bexley Council Members <citycouncil@bexley.org>

Fyi- this resident asked that | send the email below to council.
Thanks.

Monique Lampke

President, Bexley City Council
mlampke@bexley.org
www.bexley.org

Begin forwarded message:

From: Monique Lampke <mlampke@bexley.org>

Date: February 16, 2024 at 11:40:02 AM EST

To: meromb@aol.com

Subject: Re: Outlooks - Commonwealth etc. / Personal input

Hi Merom and Judy, thanks for your email. | will give you a call in the next few days - sorry for the delay
as | have been tied up with work. Looking forward to talking to you!

Monique Lampke

President, Bexley City Council
mlampke@bexley.org
www.bexley.org

On Feb 15, 2024, at 10:27 AM, meromb@aol.com wrote:

To: Hon. Monique Lampke, Pres. Bexley Council
Monique,

A letter dated 2/9/24 from Director Price and delivered Monday (2/12/24)
to Bexley neighbors referred to proposals made for changes in
Commonwealth Park access/connections, and identified an apparent
move-forward process by Council.

Regardless, we want to enter further our concerns (along with many
others heard Jan. 24) about the overall "park unification." It would partly
reconfigure entry/exit (and daily passage) in areas that have long been
existing pathways in full use through Bexley streets, adversely affecting
many Bexley residents, along with increased traffic crossing from
Columbus.
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In fact, as observers and studies reflect, there is today already increase
in heavier and often ill controlled vehicle traffic along both North Drexel
and North Cassady, plus more on N. Parkview. Though not all increase
may relate to Bexley changes or City procedures, more complete traffic
and parking studies would give better data for decision-making, and more
developed reality impact (research) review.

Such factors all come together and need much additional attention and
resolution BEFORE considering full City action. Unfortunately for us the
last 3 days of Feb. we are scheduled out of the city & are not available to
attend the proposed Council hearing/reading on Feb. 27.

However, via this note to your email, we would like the possibility of
finding a few minutes informally to visit with you soon (nearby in Bexley)
when you may have some time, simply to confer a little more on process
that seems incomplete on the larger issues.

Do not have a direct phone contact for you, but shall appreciate your
ringing us at convenient time ASAP (best at our home phone 614-252-
4336, with voicemail). We are glad to have had quick "hello time" last
month & know you give good attention. (BTW, in earlier era Judy enjoyed
chairing the Planning Comm.)

Thanks. - Merom (& Judy) - By phone



